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Federal Energy Regulatory Commission § 385.715 

§ 385.715 Interlocutory appeals to the 
Commission from rulings of pre-
siding officers (Rule 715). 

(a) General rule. A participant may 
not appeal to the Commission any rul-
ing of a presiding officer during a pro-
ceeding, unless the presiding officer 
under paragraph (b) of this section, or 
the motions Commissioner, under para-
graph (c) of this section, finds extraor-
dinary circumstances which make 
prompt Commission review of the con-
tested ruling necessary to prevent det-
riment to the public interest or irrep-
arable harm to any person. 

(b) Motion to the presiding officer to 
permit appeal. (1) Any participant in a 
proceeding may, during the proceeding, 
move that the presiding officer permit 
appeal to the Commission from a rul-
ing of the presiding officer. The motion 
must be made within 15 days of the rul-
ing of the presiding officer and must 
state why prompt Commission review 
is necessary under the standards of 
paragraph (a) of this section 

(2) Upon receipt of a motion to per-
mit appeal under subparagraph (a)(1) of 
this section, the presiding officer will 
determine, according to the standards 
of paragraph (a) of this section, wheth-
er to permit appeal of the ruling to the 
Commission. The presiding officer need 
not consider any answer to this mo-
tion. 

(3) Any motion to permit appeal to 
the Commission of an order issued 
under Rule 604, or appeal of a ruling 
under paragraph (a) or (b) of Rule 905, 
must be granted by the presiding offi-
cer. 

(4) A presiding officer must issue an 
order, orally or in writing, containing 
the determination made under para-
graph (b)(2) of this section, including 
the date of the action taken. 

(5) If the presiding officer permits ap-
peal, the presiding officer will transmit 
to the Commission: 

(i) A memorandum which sets forth 
the relevant issues and an explanation 
of the rulings on the issues; and 

(ii) the participant’s motion under 
paragraph (b)(1) of this section and any 
answer permitted to the motion. 

(6) If the presiding officer does not 
issue an order under paragraph (b)(1) of 
this section within 15 days after the 

motion is filed under paragraph (b)(1) 
of this section, the motion is denied. 

(c) Appeal of a presiding officer’s denial 
of motion to permit appeal. (1) If a mo-
tion to permit appeal is denied by the 
presiding officer, the participant who 
made the motion may appeal the de-
nial to the Commissioner who is des-
ignated Motions Commissioner, in ac-
cordance with this paragraph. For pur-
poses of this section, ‘‘Motions Com-
missioner’’ means the Chairman or a 
member of the Commission designated 
by the Chairman to rule on motions to 
permit interlocutory appeal. Any per-
son filing an appeal under this para-
graph must serve separate copies of the 
appeal on the Motions Commissioner 
and on the General Counsel by Express 
Mail or by hand delivery. 

(2) A participant must submit an ap-
peal under this paragraph not later 
than 7 days after the motion to permit 
appeal under paragraph (b) of this sec-
tion is denied. The appeal must state 
why prompt Commission review is nec-
essary under the standards set forth in 
paragraph (c)(5) of this section. The ap-
peal must be labeled in accordance 
with § 385.2002(b) of this chapter. 

(3) A participant who appeals under 
this paragraph must file with the ap-
peal a copy of the written order deny-
ing the motion or, if the denial was 
issued orally, the relevant portions of 
the transcript. 

(4) The Motions Commissioner may, 
in considering an appeal under this 
paragraph, order the presiding officer 
or any participant in the proceeding to 
provide additional information. 

(5) The Motions Commissioner will 
permit an appeal to the Commission 
under this paragraph only if the Mo-
tions Commissioner finds extraor-
dinary circumstances which make 
prompt Commission review of the con-
tested ruling necessary to prevent det-
riment to the public interest or to pre-
vent irreparable harm to a person. If 
the Motions Commissioner makes no 
determination within 7 days after fil-
ing the appeal under this paragraph or 
within the time the Motions Commis-
sioner otherwise provides to receive 
and consider information under this 
paragraph, the appeal to the Commis-
sion under paragraph (b) of this section 
will not be permitted. 
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(6) If appeal under paragraph (b) of 
this section is not permitted, the con-
tested ruling of the presiding officer 
will be reviewed in the ordinary course 
of the proceeding as if the appeal had 
not been made. 

(7) If the Motions Commissioner per-
mits an appeal to the Commission, the 
Secretary will issue an order con-
taining that decision. 

(d) Commission action. Unless the 
Commission acts upon an appeal per-
mitted by a presiding officer under 
paragraph (b) of this section, or by the 
Motions Commissioner under para-
graph (c) of this section, within 15 days 
after the date on which the presiding 
officer or Motions Commissioner per-
mits appeal, the ruling of the presiding 
officer will be reviewed in the ordinary 
course of the proceeding as if the ap-
peal had not been made. 

(e) Appeal not to suspend proceeding. 
Any decision by a presiding officer to 
permit appeal under paragraph (b) of 
this section or by the Motions Commis-
sioner to permit an appeal under para-
graph (c) of this section will not sus-
pend the proceeding, unless otherwise 
ordered by the presiding officer or the 
Motions Commissioner. 

[Order 225, 47 FR 19022, May 3, 1982, as 
amended by Order 376, 49 FR 21705, May 23, 
1984; Order 402, 49 FR 39539, Oct. 9, 1984; Order 
725, 74 FR 41039, Aug. 14, 2009] 

§ 385.716 Reopening (Rule 716). 
(a) General rule. To the extent per-

mitted by law, the presiding officer or 
the Commission may, for good cause 
under paragraph (c) of this section, re-
open the evidentiary record in a pro-
ceeding for the purpose of taking addi-
tional evidence. 

(b) By motion. (1) Any participant 
may file a motion to reopen the record. 

(2) Any motion to reopen must set 
forth clearly the facts sought to be 
proven and the reasons claimed to con-
stitute grounds for reopening. 

(3) A participant who does not file an 
answer to any motion to reopen will be 
deemed to have waived any objection 
to the motion provided that no other 
participant has raised the same objec-
tion. 

(c) By action of the presiding officer or 
the Commission. If the presiding officer 
or the Commission, as appropriate, has 

reason to believe that reopening of a 
proceeding is warranted by any 
changes in conditions of fact or of law 
or by the public interest, the record in 
the proceeding may be reopened by the 
presiding officer before the initial or 
revised initial decision is served or by 
the Commission after the initial deci-
sion or, if appropriate, the revised ini-
tial decision is served. 

[Order 225, 47 FR 19022, May 3, 1982, as 
amended by Order 375, 49 FR 21316, May 21, 
1984] 

Subpart H—Shortened Procedures 
§ 385.801 Waiver of hearing (Rule 801). 

In any proceeding in which the Com-
mission is authorized to act after op-
portunity for hearing, if the parties 
waive hearing, such opportunity will be 
deemed to have been afforded by serv-
ice or publication in the FEDERAL REG-
ISTER of notice of the application or 
other initial pleading, request, or other 
filing, such notice fixing a reasonable 
period of time within which any person 
desiring to be heard may file a protest 
or petition. Upon the expiration of 
such period of time, in the absence of a 
request for hearing, the Commission 
may forthwith dispose of the matter 
upon the basis of the pleadings and 
other submittals and the studies and 
recommendations of the staff. A party 
not requesting oral hearing in its 
pleadings will be deemed to have 
waived a hearing for the purpose of 
such disposition, but will not be bound 
by such a waiver for the purposes of 
any request for rehearing with respect 
to an order so entered. 

§ 385.802 Noncontested proceedings 
(Rule 802). 

Noncontested proceedings. In any pro-
ceeding required by statute to be set 
for hearing, the Commission, when it 
appears to be in the public interest and 
to be in the interest of the parties to 
grant the relief or authority requested 
in the initial pleading, and to omit the 
intermediate decision procedure, may, 
after a hearing during which no opposi-
tion or contest develops, forthwith dis-
pose of the proceedings upon consider-
ation of the pleadings and other evi-
dence filed and incorporated in the 
record: Provided, (a) The applicant or 
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